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Wednesday, March 4, 1970 

A special meeting of the Senate of The University of British Columbia 

was held on Wednesday, March 4, 1970 at 8:00 p.m. in the Board and Senate 

Room, Administration Building. 

Present: President W. H. Gage (Chairman), Dr. A. E. Aho, Deputy 
President W. M. Armstrong, Dr. C. S. Belshaw, Mr. C. B. Bourne, Dr. C. A. 
Brockley, Dr. D. G. Brown, Dr. T. H. Brown, Mr. F. J. Cairnie, Mr. C. M. 
Campbell Jr., Dr. S. D. Cavers, Dr. J. D. Chapman, Dr. R. M. Clark, 
Dean G. F. Curtis, Dr. C W. J. Eliot, Dean J. A. F. Gardner, Dr. D. F. 
Hardwick, Mr. R. W. Jacobs, Dr. R. F. Kelly, Dr. J. M. Kennedy, Dr. D. T. 
Kenny, Dr. W. D. Kitts, Mrs. J. MacD. Lecky, Dean S. W. Leung, Miss E. K. 
McCann, Dr. A. J. McClean, Dean Helen McCrae, Dr. M. F. McGregor, 
Mr. K. R. Martin, Dr. B. N. Moyls, Dr. J. M. Norris, Mr. E. O'Brien, 
Dean V. J. Okulitch, Mr. R. F. Osborne, Dr. R. A. Restrepo, Dr. I. Ross, 
Dr. R. F. Scagel, Dean N. V. Scarfe, Dr. A. D. Scott, Dean M. Shaw, 
Dr. J. H. G. Smith, Dr. J. K. Stager, Mr. B. Stuart-Stubbs, Dr. H. V. 
Warren, Dr. W. A. Webber, Dean P. H. White, Dr. W. E. Willmott, Mr. E. 
Wood, Dr. W. D. Young. 

Observers: Mr. J. A. Banham, Miss D. Hopper, Mr. T. A. Myers, 

Mr. P. Thompson. 

Messages of regret for their inability to attend were received from 

Mrs. A. Brearley, Mr. D. M. Brousson, Dr. M. F. Clarke, Mr. A. Dobrey, 

Dean W. D. Finn, The Hon. E. D. Fulton, Dr. W. C. Gibson, Dr. R. F. Gray, 

Mr. I. F. Greenwood, Dr. N. A. Hall, Dr. S. Israels, Mrs. W. T. Lane, 

Dean B. E. Riedel, Mr. D. R. Williams. 

The special meeting was held for the purpose of continuing the dis­

cussion of recommendations in the Long-Range Objectives Committee Report. 

Dean Scarfe ) That the meeting be adjourned no later than 
Dr. McGregor ) 10:00 p.m. 

Carried. 

The first item on the Agenda was recommendation 8. Dr. Norris said 

that as this was in three sections he proposed to move each section 
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independently. 

Recommendation 8(a) 

Dr. Norris ) 
Dr. Aho ) 

Wednesday, March 4, 1970 

"That each programme should include in its 
hirst year a course, or partial course, 
providing an introduction to the discipline." 

Dr. Norris stated that some Faculties were already following such 

practices but the committee hoped to bring to the attention of Senate 

a proposition which because it seemed so obvious was overlooked. It was 

felt that the university should provide students with some degree of 

guidance in the early part of a discipline. 

In amendment: 

Mr. Stubbs ) 
Mr. O'Brien ) 

That the words "and to the bibliographic 
controls oh its literature" be added. 

The Librarian stated that satisfactory lectures had been given on 

the matter in one or two hours. 

The Chairman explained that Faculties are asked to consider the 

possibility of implementing the recommendation but are not required to 

do so if the recommendation seems inappropriate. 

The amendment was carried. 

The motion as amended was carried. 

Recommendation 8(b) 

Dr. Norris ) 
Dr. Belshaw ) 

"That all programmes should include explicit 
provision h°i the improvement oh writing and 
verbal skills, through tutorial papers, 
discussion groups and oral examinations". 
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It was explained that this section of the recommendation represented 

a goal towards which the university should be aiming. 

The motion was put and carried. 

Recommendation 8(c) 

Dr. Norris ) "That the last two years oh each programme 
Dr. Belshaw ) should encourage a measure oh independent study 

by the student, and include tutorial work, as 
well as hoimal lectures". 

Dr. Norris explained that this was simply a proposition to give 

larger scope for independent study as the student matures. 

It was felt by some members of Senate that because of the numbers 

involved in some Faculties it was impossible to do this. 

In amendment: 

Dr. Norris ) That the words "That where possible the last 
Dr. Belshaw ) two years..." be inserted at the beginning oh 

the motion. 

After further discussion the motion as amended was carried. 

Recommendation 9 

Dr. Clark ) "That an assessment oh classes given in 
Dr. Belshaw ) residence be made by Senate as soon as possible, 

and that a decision be made as early as possible 
whether to continue the experiment, to terminate 
it, or to enlarge it into a system oh residential 
collegiate instruction. 

Dr. Clark stated that this was a recommendation that had the un­

animous support of the Long-Range Objectives Committee but they had been 

unable to do sufficient research to provide a strong backing for it. A 


